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The creation of a new CSC in the middle of a commercial year is exactly what was intended not to happen when the zonal market was developed.  The annual zone selection process was intended to establish the boundaries by which market risk due to transmission congestion is managed.  In this process, the costs associated with the direct assignment of commercially significant congestion are mitigated through the purchase of transmission rights, zonal energy purchases, or a willingness to accept redispatch costs generated in real time.  These are the foundations for zonal pricing schemes developed for both the wholesale and retail markets and are based on the fact that once the congestion zones are established in the annual process, they will remain in place for the year and will not be changed.  This understood, the cost of congestion associated with a new N-H CSC have not been included in these pricing constructs and would arbitrarily cause winners and losers associated with contract positions related to the new CSC.  Also, adding the risk of unpredictable CSC creation to ERCOT would further worsen an already illiquid market.

It is understood that costs associated with local congestion redispatch could rise because of outages associated with current transmission construction and a large nuclear unit in the southern part of the state.  However, the creation of a new CSC on the fly would be an inappropriate “fix” for a transient problem.
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